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DIABLO ARABIAN HORSE ASSOCIATION

         MINUTES—APRIL 2013 Board Meeting
9 April 2013
Board Members Present:
Committee Members:

   Delegates/Guests

1.  Evelyn Call


1.  Dorothy Burt 

1.  Pat Hendershot
2.  Amy Edwards

2.  Debbie Compilli

2.  Cindy Silvani

3.  Jill Mitchell


3.  Cindy Volz
4.  Ed Oto



5.  Tracey Seals

6.  Cory Soltau  

7.  Mitch Sperte

8.  Colleen Swift 

9.  Anne Wheeler

  

President Cory Soltau called the meeting to order at 7:03 P.M. The minutes of the March board meeting were reviewed. After corrections were noted, Colleen Swift made a motion to approve the minutes, and Ed Oto seconded. Motion carried.

Correspondence:  Amy Edwards received a renewal request for the Bay Area Ridge Trail. Pat Hendershot forwarded an email from Debbie Fuentes requesting additional photos for her Club Excellence article.        
Treasurer’s Report: Donna Bolla was absent but emailed the Treasurer’s Report as of March 31, 2013. Total Equity and Liabilities equaled $76,917.62. The Profit and Loss Operating statement for April 2012 through March 2013 included Total Income of $16,285.30 and Total Expenses of $21,513.35 for a net of [$5,228.05]. Donna included an updated Profit and Loss Operating Budget Performance report. She sent Check Detail for the month of March 2013. Last, Donna included the Horse Show Profit and Loss report for April 2012 through March 2013.
COMMITTEE REPORTS


Awards Banquet:  Debbie Compilli has reserved the hall for a Sunday banquet in 2014 at the same rate as in 2013. 
Breed Awareness/Public Relations/Horse Faire: Anne Wheeler said that DAHA’s day at Golden Gate Fields will be Mother’s Day, Sunday, 12 May 2013. She has volunteers who can stay until 2 P.M. but she needs additional staff. Proceeds of the “tip jar” will be donated to U.C. Davis Equine Research. Anne said that the Native Costume demonstration at The Grand National, October 25th and 26th 2013 has generated great excitement. She needs photos for the Club Excellence Award submission due in mid-August. Dorothy Burt mentioned including the Sheikha’s Race. She has Arabian Racing promotional materials available. Anne Wheeler would like additional exhibition horses for the May 4th Horse Faire. Dorothy Burt reported that the financial responsibility for the Horse Expo booth (Region 3, DAHA, and ARAC) is still undefined. 
Directory: Tracey Seals gave Cindy Silvani several email address corrections from her last eblast.
Family Outreach:  Debbie Compilli recommended eliminating the competition aspect. Each story submitted would be presented at the Banquet and included in the Newsletter/Web Site.  
High Point Program:  Tracey Seals will complete the revision of the High Point booklet before the AHANC show. She said that starting in 2014, participants should enroll before their first competition or show and would need to submit results within 30 days of the first event. Details will be outlined in the forthcoming High Point Program Guide. The High Point committee still has a number of details to address. Evelyn Call motioned to implement the committee’s suggestions for enrollment and reporting, and Pat Hendershot seconded. Motion carried. Other changes and further refinements will be considered as the new program develops. The High Point committee comprises Amy Edwards, Jill Mitchell, Mitch Sperte, Ed Oto, and Dorothy Burt. Tracey Seals, and Cory Soltau. 
Horse Shows: Coke Swift distributed Sponsorship forms. Anne Wheeler offered to contact past class sponsors, and Coke will contact past Patron sponsors. The next Horse Show committee meeting will be April 23rd. Coke has completed Trainer packets and is finishing insurance. She printed 300 Premium books and will print additional entry blanks. She requested corrections. The inside front and back covers will be 4-color and will cost $150. Coke would like suggestions for Patron gifts. She has been able to get a new belt buckle for $120 (half the usual cost). She has received many calls about the show and reports a great deal of interest to date. Ed Oto volunteered to get some wine for the Patron baskets. Debbie Compilli will be ringmaster for one day as will Cory Soltau if not needed as show veterinarian. Coke will ask Cynthia Darrimon. Jill Mitchell has 6 young women who will volunteer if needed.
Membership:  Evelyn Call presented the DAHA Membership Report. She noted that we have 149 voting members to date. Member status as of 8 April 2013 is as follows.

Adults (1-Year)


-
 117

Adults (3-Year)


-
   26

Adults (Life)


-
    6


TOTAL VOTING ADULTS

-
 149

Associate Members

-
    0
YOUTH



-
   32
TOTAL MEMBERS

-
 181
Income

AHA

Memberships
       $385.00


Jones

Membership
          20.00

Walzer

Membership
          20.00



TOTAL INCOME        $620.00

Expenses




 

0.00



TOTAL EXPENSES        $0.00
Newsletter/Web Site: Meghan Johnson was absent but emailed the following report. The March Newsletter was eblasted/mailed and posted to the web site last week. It includes information about the Horse Faire and some classified ads. She posted the Spring Show ad, Premium book, and entry and sponsorship forms. Meghan has posted some new photos and updated the Events page to include the Horse Faire, Castle Rock Schooling Show and Earthquake Arabians Summer Camp. Cindy Volz sent her the Volunteer Award information. Meghan still needs a photo of the 2012 Youth High Point Champion for the Youth web page.             
Racing: Dorothy Burt reported that the Sheik’s and Sheikha’s races will be Saturday, July 6th (the day before the Region 3 show. She is still looking for Costume horses. Dorothy said that Earl Kelly has Starskee’s teal costume complete with saddle, which Margaret Lesher had custom-made, for sale. The costume is on consignment for $1,500 but Earl would accept $1,000 for it.  
Trail Rides:  Jill Mitchell had nothing new to report
Volunteer Awards: Cindy Volz had nothing new to report
Youth: No report--Leigha Perry was absent. Jill Mitchell reported for Leigha and Ed Oto that Youth met in March. They have used their budget well and are running an ad in Blaze magazine. Camille and Tori will attend the American Youth Horse Council meeting. Youth will try to set up booths at regional shows.  
Old Business: None
New Business: Cory Soltau, Pat Hendershot, Anne Wheeler, and Evelyn Call attended the Region 3 meeting. Pam Bingham will be the next Region 3 Director. Cory thinks that Pam will be more attentive to marketing and promotion. Laura Doran will be Vice Director, and Sharon Richards will remain as Treasurer. Pam has not yet announced her secretary. Steve Freeman reported that the AHA BOD meeting went well and that the organization is somewhat improved financially. Cynthia Richardson has made a very strong beginning as President, addressing weaknesses on multiple fronts concurrently. Coke Swift has the new club insurance policy—she and Debbie Compilli will review it and add the Horse Faire and any other events in which DAHA will participate. Cory Soltau suggested that everyone look at the new staff-profile column, “AHA Moment,” inaugurated by Bill Harless. Cindy Silvani will be out of the country for the month of October and suggested that the BOD find someone to handle the next BOD election in her absence. Debbie Compilli volunteered, and Cindy will forward all election files to Debbie.
Jill Mitchell then motioned to adjourn the meeting, and Tracey Seals seconded. Motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Cindy Silvani

Secretary
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